

Sacred Heart School



4419 - 52 Ace Wetaskiwin AB T9A 2N7 Pli: 780-352-5533 Fax; 780-352-7042 www.sh.starcatholic.ab.ca

December 1, 2023

Dear Parents and Guardians,

Sacred Heart School is pleased to offer a ski trip to Rabbit Hill for junior high students on Friday, March 15, 2024. This trip is open to all junior high students but is not a mandatory part of junior high programming. School attendance is expected for students not attending this event, as academic programming will still be in place.

Buses will depart Sacred Heart School at 12:00 p.m. and return to the school at 8:00 p.m. Students attending this event must attend their morning (periods 1 - 3) classes before departing the school. Students who do not attend their morning classes on the day of the event will be removed from the ski trip, and the cost of their lift pass and rentals, if applicable, will be refunded. Bussing fees will not be refunded to students who do not attend this event. Students must arrange transportation home upon returning to school at 8:00 p.m.

Participation costs are

- \$65 per student who requires ski or snowboard rentals OR
- \$45 per student who does not require rentals.

All students must wear a helmet at all times while skiing or riding.

All students must take a lesson before skiing or riding independently, regardless of skill level. The terrain park will be off-limits to students for this event. Should a student be caught in the terrain park, their lift ticket will be confiscated, and they will be required to wait in the chalet for the remainder of the trip.

Students are responsible for bringing or purchasing food and beverages on this trip. Students are also responsible for being prepared with appropriate clothing for the day. Students are encouraged to leave valuables at home, as Rabbit Hill and Sacred Heart School are not responsible for lost, stolen, or broken belongings. No lockers will be available.



For students to be considered for participation in this activity, they must be in good academic standing, and their financial accounts must be clear of all fees. Permission forms will not be attached to your child's SchoolCash Online account until ALL fees have been paid.

Permission forms and fees for this event are available electronically on SchoolCash. No paper copies of the permission form for this event will be issued. If you cannot access your SchoolCash account, please contact the school office at 780-352-5533. The fee for this trip must be paid in full. and the permission form must be signed online by Friday. February 15, 2024, at 3:30 pm for students to participate in this event. Absolutely NO late fees and permission forms will be accepted.

Please contact Mrs. Balloch at kara.balloch@starcatholic.ab.ca with questions or concerns.

Yours in Christ,

Kara Balloch

Teacher

Sacred Heart School

Kara Ballow